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John T. Butler


Senior Attorney


Florida Power & Light Company


700 Universe Boulevard


Juno Beach, FL  33408-0420

(561) 304-5639


(561) 691-7135 (Facsimile)
E-mail: john_butler@fpl.com
 

May 20, 2008
-VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY -

Ms. Ann Cole

Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd.
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850

Re:
Docket No. 070650-EI
Dear Ms. Cole:

I am writing on behalf of Florida Power & Light Company to clarify a minor discrepancy in Order No. PSC-08-0237-FOF-EI, dated April 11, 2008 in the above docket (the “Need Order”). 

On Page 13 under the heading “Transmission Costs,” the Need Order identifies a range of $664/kW to $959/kW for transmission integration and interconnection costs.  FPL’s cost range provided in Exhibit SDS-6 was $198 to $242/kW for transmission integration and $31/kW - $37/kW for the costs of switchyard work (i.e., transmission interconnection), thus resulting in an overall range of $229/kW to $279/kW for transmission costs.  FPL understands that the range of transmission costs referenced on page 13 of the Need Order includes owner’s costs, whereas the range reflected in FPL’s Exhibit SDS-6 does not.  Owner’s costs were included by FPL separately in the overall capital cost estimate range of $3,108 to $4,540/kW that appears in the previous section of the Need Order, entitled “Capital Cost Estimates.”

If there are any questions regarding this clarification, please contact me at 561-304-5639.

Sincerely, 








/s/ John T. Butler
John T. Butler
cc:
Counsel for parties of record






